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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Tim Robison, Leeanne Mackowski, Ronnie Moore, and Dawn Davis.  Council Member Sam Eason was absent.  Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young; City Attorney Tim Sralla
Council Member Robison gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentation

Justin Light will address his comments on the Board of Adjustments during the discussion regarding the Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for Taco Casa. 
Deborah Becraft spoke regarding the profits of the Fall Festival.  She also noted that she lives nearby and is okay with the Taco Casa sign and that they need to succeed in Rhome.
Announcements

Council Member Moore thanked everyone for their hard work on the Fall Festival, they did a wonderful job and it was a success.
Mayor Pittman also thanked everyone for their hard work on the Fall Festival.

Police Chief Love thanked the sponsors and donors for their participation in national Night Out and said it was a great turn for such short notice.  

Deborah Becraft also commented that the pavilion was awesome.

Mayor Pittman announced that there would be a news story on Channel 5 regarding the development in Rhome.

Consent Agenda

Council Member Moore mad a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  

Department Head Reports

Police Chief Love reported that he has got some good feedback from his officers.  Other items mentioned were building maintenance issues, K-9 training completed and Deaf Driver training completed, FTO certification completed by Office Pickler, some minor vehicle and IT issues, and the audit of the protection systems which was recently performed and passed. 
Fire Chief Fitch reported on Fire Department calls, fundraising, and other events.  He also mentioned the reworking of the incentive program, the installation of new software is almost ready, the radios were updated to the county switchover, brush 17 is down and in need of repairs, and the future remodel of the bunkhouse.  

City Secretary Young reported on the finances of the city and the permits issued over the last two months.  She noted that overall September was a busy month with the end of the month, the Fall Festival, and the end of the Fiscal Year.  Next, she said she will begin preparation for the Annual Audit.  
Chairman Kowalski of the Parks and Recreation Board thanked every0one for their help with the Fall Festival, and especially the mayor for selling all of the raffle tickets, Council Member Robison for helping with the parade, and Council Member Moore for working the stage.  He noted a profit of $2,513.00 and thanked the citizens for coming out and Chief Love for allowing him to help with the National Night Out.
Public Hearing

Council convened into a Public hearing at 7:28pm.  Taco Casa Attorney Justin Light noted that there had been 17 trees planted in good faith to work with the community.  He also gave a history of the request variance on the size of the pole for the sign, noting that not having a visible sign would cause a hardship given the layout of the area.  He said they were unable to get a spot on the TSDOT sign.  He also gave several comparisons to other sign in the community.  Many citizens voiced their various concerns, support, and opposition to the variance requested for the Taco Casa sign.  Some issues raised were the view from Ellis Homestead, losing business if we don’t allow the signs, light pollution, setting precedent, and being consistent,  Michael Hunter, owner of a sign company, said it is not uncommon  for cities to allow pole sign only along the highway and not inside the city.  Attorney Light also confirmed that the sign would be turned off at closing.  He also noted that they did not request any specific size on the sign when they request3ed the height of the pole and offered to reduce the size to 15 x 20 if the citizens were agreeable with that size.  Council member Moore noted that we do not live on flat ground around Rhome and for this location a monument sign will not work.  Will Reed, owner of the Taco Casa, said that the sign was a huge part of what they wanted in the beginning.  At 8:03 the Public hearing closed. 
Action as a result of the Public Hearing

City Attorney Tim Sralla advised that any motion to size of the sign be referenced in square feet.  Mayor Pittman asked Mr. Reed if he would offer a compromise.  He noted that the size requested was just what was recommended by the sign company he is using.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve a sign not larger than 200 square feet per side and amended that motion to include that the sign remain unlit during non business hours.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Council member Moore made a motion to accept the variance a requested for the signage at the Mobil station at 10326 Hwy 287.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS
Update on Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for Taco Casa
Mayor Pittman noted that the Taco Casa had met the conditions of the temporary Certificate of Occupancy.  She will sign off on the permanent Certificate of Occupancy
Update on Fall Festival 2016

Mayor Pittman announced that there was $7,766.00 in sponsors, vendors, raffle and other income, and $4,963.42 in expenses, leaving a profit of $2,802.58.  Parks Board Chairman Kowalski noted that there may be some differences in the way the line items were recorded and Mayor Pittman agreed that the differences are in what bucket the items are in.  
Discussion on General Obligation Refunding Bonds, Series 2007

Mayor Pittman explained that were are eligible to refinance the bond note we took out in 2007.  She noted that it will save the city money to do so, whether or not we put a down payment down will determine how much.  She noted that she does recommend putting a down payment down and to keep the money in the savings account instead.  Council Member Davis confirmed that the pay off date will still be the same.  Mayor Pittman said it is.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to approve refinancing the bond note.  Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  Council Member Moore was opposed; all other voted aye, the motion carried.  
Drainage ditches in Bywell

Mayor Pittman said we need t mend the budget or use savings to pay for the reworking of these ditches.  She noted that she would rather use savings for this.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to move $13,500.00 from the General Fund Savings Account to the Water Sewer Maintenance and Repair account to cover this expense.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Employee Benefits

Mayor Pittman went over the benefits packages and service agent the city currently has.  She noted that we will offer the employees three options of coverage so that if they want to choose a lower cost package the savings can be used towards dependent coverage.   She said it will be the same cost to the city just more options for employees.  Council Member Robison asked if the department Heads would review with the employees.  City Secretary said she and the agent of choice would set that up.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to allow the mayor to make the judgment to change agents as she sees fit.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Time Off – Mayor Pittman said that time should be accrued which is not how it is currently earned.  She said she would prefer Personal Time Off and Sick Time instead of vacation time.  Council member Moore asked the mayor her thought on how to structure it.  Mayor Pittman said she thinks it should be 10 days for 1 year of employment, 15 days for two years of employment, and 20 days for five years of employment.  Council Member Mackowski said she agrees with the number of days but believes it should be 1 year, 3 years, and 5 years.  Council Member Moore said employees should get a least 7 days a year.  Mayor Pittman said it should accrue at 30 days after you start work for the city and that it cannot be taken during your probationary period.  Mayor Pittman said she will put together a plan to present to the council.
Mold Remediation at City Hall

Mayor Pittman recapped the council decision to gut the City hall building.  Council Member Robison said we need to take care of the mold remediation first to see what we are dealing with.  Mayor Pittman said the quote for $27,312.00 was to gut both and the quote for $51,162.00 was to build it back exactly as it was.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to go with the quote to gut both sides.  Council member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye the motion carried.   
Citizen Survey

Mayor Pittman prepared a draft survey that she feels is broad and covers each city department.  Council Member Davis asked how we will send it out and get the feedback and will we be able to screen the response to make sure they live in the city and it is not the same person doing it over and over.  Mayor Pittman said we could start with placing them at the check in table at the city council meetings.  
NEW BUSINESS

Fire Protection Agreement with Tarrant County

Mayor Pittman said there was no change in the funds given with the Tarrant County Emergency Service Agreement.  Council Member Robison made a motion to approve the agreement and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
Rhome Library Contract

Mayor Pittman said this is a renewal and it has been budgeted for. Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the contract and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Animal Control Program

Karen Sherwin spoke regarding the issue with stray cats in the city.  She said she has personally spent lots of her own money to spay and neuter strays.  She expressed her concern about the lack of Animal Registration.  She suggested putting flyers in the water bills.  City Attorney Sralla suggested an ordinance on the city picking up animals and fostering and releasing them.  Mayor Pittman said it sounds like an education and vaccination program would be helpful.  
Council Member Mackowski made a motion to move item E. before item D.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
Civic Center Pavilion Rental Agreement

Mayor Pittman went over the specification of the rental agreement for the pavilion, including a $100.00 deposit, and $100.00 charge for 4 hours or less with a $25.00 charge for every hours over 4 hours, and a $200.00 deposit for non-residents.  She said renters will have to come to City Hall by Friday to pick up a key.  Council Member Moore asked about waving fees for certain individuals and groups.  Mayor Pittman said the policy giv3e the council the discretion to waive fees.  Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the rental agreement and Council member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
City Internet Services

Katie Keenie from Nextlink went over the quote prepared for the city.  She said it includes 11 lines, 3 faxes, 6 phones, 4 routers, and 2 internet connection; it will cost $1859.00 to install and approximately $538.00 per month and will require a 3 year contract which includes maintenance. She noted there is a cancellation fee of $400.00 per month left on the contract.   City Secretary Young said this is a significant savings over what we are paying now.  Ms. Keenie said it will cost about $250.00 to get set up when we move back to City Hall.  Council member Moore made a motion to go with Nextlink for city phone and internet services for a 3 year contract.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Prairie Point Development

Mayor Pittman updated the status of the proposed development.  She said the next step is for the developer to put together a developer’s agreement that include the city’s position and ho we want to structure it.  
Public Improvement District

City Attorney Sralla the first step foe this for the developer to petition to form a PID.  He said it is a negotiation process and it will include other properties
Changing council seats to place instead of at large

Mayor Pittman asked to table this item Until Council Member Eason was present.
Future Agenda Items
Update on Employee Evaluations
Adjourn

There being no further business, at 10:15pm Council Member Moore made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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